The Town Council of the Town of Johnstown met on Monday, May 4, 2020 at 7:00 p.m. in a virtual meeting for reasons related to COVID19.  
Mayor Lebsack led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call:
Those answering present were:   Councilmembers Berg, Lemasters, Mellon, Molinar Jr. Tallent and Young 
The following staff members were also present in the remote meeting:  Avi Rocklin, Town Attorney, Matt LeCerf, Town Manager, Marco Carani, Public Works Director, Mitzi McCoy, Finance Director, Kim Meyer, Planning Director, Jamie Desrosier, Communication Manager and Brian Phillips, Police Chief.
Agenda Approval

Councilmember Lemasters made a motion seconded by Councilmember Berg to approve the   Agenda.  Motion carried with a roll call vote.  
Consent Agenda

Councilmember Lemasters made a motion seconded by Councilmember Berg to approve the Consent Agenda with the following items included:    
· April 15, 2020 Council Special Meeting Minutes
· April 20, 2020 Council Meeting Minutes

· List of Bills

· 2nd Reading Ordinance Number 2020-179, an Ordinance Amending Section 4-36, 4-56(7), 4-57(1) and 4-72 of the Johnstown Municipal Code to Implement a Voter Approved Sales and Use Tax Increase in the Amount of .5% to Fund Street and Sidewalk Maintenance and Repairs and Transportation Related Projects.

Motion carried with a roll call vote.  
New Business
A.  Intergovernmental Agreement with Colorado Department of Transportation – East Frontage Road waterline – The Intergovernmental Agreement with CDOT will provide the Town with funds for the costs to design and construct a new waterline along the East Frontage Road and to provide a service line to the 7-11 on Highway 34.  This property is one of the 4 water services the town agreed to take over from Little Thompson Water District through an IGA which was approved January 22, 2020.  Resolution 2020-12 Authorizes the Town of Johnstown to enter into a contract with the State of Colorado, for the use and benefit of the Colorado Department of Transportation for State Project IM 0253-255(21506), concerning water line improvements.   Councilmember Berg made a motion seconded by Councilmember Molinar Jr. to approve Resolution 2020-12 authorizing the Town Manager to sign  the Intergovernmental Agreement between the Town of Johnstown and the Colorado Department of Transportation as presented. Motion carried with a roll call vote.
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B.  Request for a septic tank sewer service – Mr. Bill Massey, owner of the home located at  6086 Highway 60, which was annexed into town with the Massey Farms Annexation, is requesting the town allow him to replace the septic system which recently failed.  The Johnstown Municipal Code requires owners of all houses, buildings or properties used for human occupancy to connect such facilities directly with the proper public sewer.    Councilmember Mellon made a motion seconded by Councilmember Lemasters to allow Mr. Massey to replace the failed septic tank and proceed with the permit under the Weld County Department of Public Health and Environment and file an application for a permit with the town.  Motion carried with a roll call vote.
C.  Reaffirm the May 16, 2020 Declaration of Local Disaster Emergency and Provide Direction on Safer-at-Home Provisions – Town Council adopted Resolution 2020-07 declaring a local disaster due to the COVID-19 pandemic.  The Governor also issued Executive Order 2020-044, changing the previous state of Stay-at-Home to a Safer-at-Home provision.  Staff is requesting Council reaffirm Resolution 2020-07 and support the guidelines of Executive Order 2020-044, in order to provide the best path to return to a normal and regular condition.  Councilmember Mellon made a motion seconded by Councilmember Berg to support reaffirming Resolution 2020-07 and the guidelines of Executive Order 2020-044.  Motion carried with a roll call vote.
D.  Discussion Regarding Small Business Micro-Grant Program – Town Council established the Small Business Micro-Grant Program; the program was established to assist those businesses located in Johnstown who have suffered from the COVID-19 pandemic.  The grant program has resulted in businesses outside of the Town requesting funds.  Staff is asking if Council wants to provide changes in the micro-grant program that expands its applicability to outside the Town.  Councilmember Mellon made a motion seconded by Councilmember Lemasters to support the current guidelines and policy of the Town of Johnstown Small Business Micro-Grant Program.  Motion carried with a roll call vote.
Councilmember Berg made a motion seconded by Councilmember Young to recess into Executive Session to for the purpose of determining positions relative to matters that may be subjected to negotiations under C.R.S. Section 24-6-402(4) (e) – Economic Development and for a conference with the Town Attorney for the purpose of receiving legal advice on specific legal questions under C.R.S. Section 24-6-402(4)(b) – Martin Marietta.  

Mayor Lebsack called the meeting back to order at 10:01 p.m. and stated the only items discussed where those stated in the motion.  
There being no further business to come before Council the meeting adjourned at 9:03 p.m.

                                                                        Mayor                                                      

                                                                   Town Clerk
